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Head Teacher - Neil Tyler  

Weekday  Time  Event Venue  Taken By  

Monday  15.30 - 16.30 
15.30 - 16.00 
19.00 - 21.00 

Freestyle Soccer 
Lost Property Stall  
Governors Meeting  

School Field  
Bandstand  
Main Hall 

Freestyle 
Mrs Rose  
Governors 

Tuesday  
12.15 - 13.15 
13.15 - 15.30 
15.30 - 16.30 
15.30 - 16.15 
18.15 - 20.00 

 
YR4&5 Home Learning Club 
Transition Afternoon  
STEM Club 
YR6 Drama Club 
Taekwon-do 

 
Miss de Rossi’s Class 
New Classes 
Miss Worster’s Class 
Main Hall  
Main Hall  

 
Miss de Rossi 
Foundation Stage - Year 5 
Miss Worster 
Miss Bond  
Mr Bonfield 

Wednesday 09.00 - 12.15 
12.15 - 12.35 
13.20 - 14.30 
15.30 - 16.30 

Transition Morning  
YR4 Worship Team  
Woodwind 
Atomic Science Group 2 

New Classes 
KS1 Activity Area  
Library  
Miss Bradley’s Class 

Foundation Stage - Year 5 
Mrs Stiles  
Miss Gunn 
Atomic Tom 

Thursday 09.00 - 12.40 
09.30 - 11.00 
15.30 - 16.30 
17.30 - 19.45 

Guitar  
Miss Fortnum’s Class Village Walk 

Freestyle Dodgeball 
Taekwon-do 

Library  
Brixworth Village  
Playground 
Main Hall  

Mr Smith 
Miss Fortnum 
Freestyle  
Mr Bonfield 

Friday 08.40 
09.10 - 10.40 
09.00 - 10.20 
12.45 - 15.00 
15.30 - 16.30 

Walking Bus  
Year 6 Presentation Assembly  
Violin & Cello 
Selected YR5&6 Swimming  
Freestyle Dodgeball 

Brixworth Library to School  
Main Hall  
Library 
The Mounts  
School Field 

Mrs Devereux / Miss Rigby 
Whole School 
Mr Ebrahim 
Mrs Reynolds 
Freestyle 

Sunday 10.30 - 11.30  Brixworth Community Church - 
Informal Service 

Main Hall Rev Andy Lloyd Williams 

Events for week beginning  10th July 2023  

Bag2School Donations to Classrooms 

Annual Reports 
 

Next Friday (14th July), your child will 

be given their annual report to take 

home with them. If you wish to discuss 

any information from the report there will be an 

opportunity to meet with your child’s teacher on 

Tuesday 18th July between 3.45 - 5pm.  

Please call the office to arrange an appointment.  
 

If you require a second copy of the report to be 

sent out to an additional parent, please contact 

the office to arrange this.  

Lost Property  
 

All lost property will be placed  

outside, under the bandstand at 

the end of the school day on 

Monday 10th July should you wish to retrieve any 

missing items.   

Class Transitions  
 

On Tuesday 11th July the children will be advised 

who their new teacher will be.  

 

 

 

They will spend Tuesday afternoon and  

Wednesday morning with their new teacher in the 

new classroom. They will return to their existing 

class for 3.30pm collection on Tuesday. 
 

 

 

On Wednesday morning, they will begin their day 

in the new class so please drop your child off to 

their new classroom.  
 

 

On Monday 17th July you will have the opportunity 

to meet your child's new 

teacher from 3.40pm in 

their new classroom.  



 

 

Congratulations to the following children who have won awards for consistently  

upholding one or more of the school values.   

 

 

Assembly Theme Week Commencing 10th July 2023  
Peace 
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Aspiration 

Kody S 

Excellence  

Harvey R 

Grace L 

Holly P 

Year 6 Events - Reminder 

Presentation Assembly  

Friday 14th July at 9.10am 

Church Service  

Tuesday 18th July at 10.30am  

Leavers Party  

Wednesday 19th July at 5.30pm 

Leavers Performance Assembly  

Thursday 20th July at 9.30am & 1.45pm 
Please note there has been a slight adjustment to the start time. It will now 

begin at 9.30am instead of 9.45am as previously advised.  

Inclusion 

Isla M 

Ariah S 

Harley F 

Your child has been sent home with the 

Bag2School donation bag this week.  
 

If you wish to donate, please fill the bag 

with the relevant items and return the 

bag to your child's classroom on the morning of 

Tuesday 11th July.   
 

If you fill the donation bag and have extra items 

please feel free to use your own bags.  

The more you donate, the more money we raise 

for new school resources!   

Silverstone Museum - Kids Go Free Vouchers  - Silverstone Museum have kindly provided the school 

with an exclusive offer to visit their iconic Museum over the summer months. For every full paying adult 

ticket a child can go free. The Kids Go Free vouchers are located in the school office should you wish to  

retrieve some. You can book the adult tickets online at https://www.silverstonemuseum.co.uk/tickets/ or 

pay on the day. Just hand the free child’s voucher in on the day to claim your child’s free entry.   

Mercedes Grand Prix Winners  

As mentioned previously in Primary Word, Mercedes had given us the opportunity for two pupils and 

their parents to attend the factory in Brixworth on the 9th  of July to watch the British Grand Prix.  

The two lucky winners, selected at random, are Owen Harrison and Elsie Kean. 

Respect 

Aman S 

Tilly H  

Florence P 

https://www.silverstonemuseum.co.uk/tickets/
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On Tuesday, a group of  year 4 & 5 girls went to Silverstone to  

promote girls on the track. It was a brilliant experience. At the very 

start of our amazing day we met with the first disabled lady to drive 

a race car. Most people do not get the chance to sit in a famous 

persons vehicle, especially Nathalie’s, so this was super exciting.   
 

We did a pit stop challenge to see who could change the tyres in 

the least amount of time. Did you know the fastest time to change 

this is 1.7 seconds by Redbull? Overall we did not win but we did it 

in 14.09 seconds. This was one of our favourite challenges. We also 

had a virtual reality experience in the cinema port where we came 

4th.  
 

A paramedic who works on a track for the Grand Prix came in and taught 

us more about CPR. Also, in the  museum we raced each other on a giant 

scalextrics track.  
 

Before we went to do the CPR, we built a lego race car. We had to get our 

construction brains on and build it. After we built it, we used the ipads to 

make commands and then we tested it.  
 

We met some aerodynamicists, who taught us about the makes of cars and how to make them go faster. 

It was so fun! - By Grace G & Sienna R, Year 5  

 

‘Madness’  
 

Each week we listen to a different music artist for our 

song of the week. This picture shows us dancing to a 

song by Madness called ‘Baggy Trousers’.  

It is their famous Ska dance walk.  

Mr George led the way in his Madness inspired outfit 

and we loved singing and dancing along to this song.  

- By Blake P and Jackson S, Year 5 



 

 

 

On Thursday 22
nd

 June our year 3 and 4 

Quadkids athletics team attended the  next 

round of the Quadkids competition after  

winning the cluster event a few weeks ago.  
 

This event saw schools from all over the  

county compete at the four events:  

50m sprint, 400m run, standing long jump and 

howler.  

All children participated in all of the events 

and their individual scores were added  

together for a team total. Our team came 

4
th

 out of 15 which was a fantastic  

achievement in a very competitive event.  
 

All of the children represented the school well 

and did us proud.  
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On Thursday 29th June, year 5 children were invited to Moulton School and Science  

College for the chance to experience what a day at Moulton Secondary School is like.  

They all took part in various experiments and thoroughly enjoyed their day.   
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A VERY BIG THANK YOU  
  

 

 

To everyone who attended our Summer Fair. It was so 

lovely to see you all!  We hope you had a brilliant time!  
 

We are extremely excited to tell you that we raised over £5,000!  
 

The PTA Team would like to express particular thanks to the following who helped enormously in the 

setting up and running of the event:   
 

The PTA volunteers and parent helpers – events like this would simply not happen without your support 

– thank you for everything!  
 

I would like to give special thanks to the members of the PTA committee, including the toys and game 

group for their help and support throughout the planning process.  
 

 Teachers, members of staff and Year 6 children who helped on the day. Plus, the amazing Year 6 

children who helped with sorting all the raffle tickets and distributing them before the event!  
 

 Mrs Rose for spending all her spare time folding all the raffle tickets.  
 

 Mr Tyler for his continual support and help.  
 

 Mr Salter for all that he does to support the PTA and making sure we have everything we need to 

put on our events.  
 

 To all the children who chose to wear mufti cloths in exchange for a gift or donation to go            

towards the Fair.  Without you and your parent’s kind generosity and support, many of the stalls we 

run would not happen.  

 

Thank you to Stuart Little of Horts Estate Agents for supplying the advertising boards throughout the 

village and a bouncy castle!   
 

Thank you to our contact at Barclaycard who matched £4£ on the money raised by the raffle.  

Thank you to all the business, stallholders and parents who contributed to our Fair, Raffle, and donated 

prizes for our many games.  It was lovely to see so many local businesses supporting our event:  

 

Wilson Browne Solicitors   Able Mortgages    Horts Estate Agents  

The Pinnacle Centre   Riverside Hub    Northampton Town FC  

Waitrose     Sweaty Mama Northampton Mercedes  

Blossom with Beckys Cleaning  National Grid    Blasons Garage  

Mawsley Machinery   Wacoal     Naomi Boddington   

Northampton Covert Farm Caravan Site    Ray Bell & Sons Skip Hire & Recycling  

  

Thank you all so much!  

Lenette Warren, Chairperson   
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Our House  

By  

Madness  

Teaching Assistant Vacancy 
 

This position is 31.50 hours per week, 39 weeks of the year.  

Salary £15233 pa 
 

We are looking to appoint an enthusiastic, caring and dedicated Teaching Assistant with experience of 

Upper Key Stage Two to join our team from September 2023. We will consider employing a HLTA with 

the appropriate skills or the option of selected days for the right candidate for this post  
 

The successful candidate would work alongside the class teacher supporting pupils in classes, in small 

groups and individually. If a HLTA is appointed there would be an expectation of some whole class  

cover. 
 

It is a requirement of this post that you undertake lunchtime supervision. 
 

The successful candidate will: 
 

 Have the safety and wellbeing of our children at the centre of all they do 

 Have a commitment to supporting children 

 Show empathy and compassion to the social, emotional and mental wellbeing of all our children 

 Be able to work effectively as part of a team and be able to demonstrate excellent  

      interpersonal skills 

 Support and uphold the Christian ethos of the school 

 Find fulfilment and joy at helping children to become the best they can be 
 

In return, we can offer you a great team of professionals, children and a supportive school community. 

We will provide you with excellent opportunities to develop professionally. 
 

The selection process will consist of an interview with members of the senior leadership team, a short 

observed activity with a group of pupils and an interview with the school council.  
 

Applications should be emailed to the school at: office50@brixworth.northants.sch.uk by  

9.00 am on Wednesday 12th July. Interviews will take place week commencing 17th July. 
 

We are committed to safeguarding in our school and promoting the welfare of all our children and 

adults in our community and we expect all members of our staff to share this commitment. 
 

For more information about our wonderful school, please look at our website:  

https://www.brixworthprimary.org.uk/  

 

We recommend candidates phone the school and arrange for an informal visit with the Headteacher.  
 

Application packs can be downloaded from our school website.  

mailto:office50@brixworth.northants.sch.uk
https://www.brixworthprimary.org.uk/
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